Woodlawn PAC Meeting Minutes (*ZO0OM"” Online Meeting) Tuesday, May 5, 2020

Members Present: Karen Fraser, Tara Reimer, Tanya Penner, Janell Fast, Sara Richards, Cara
Duerksen, Janelle Unrau, Tiffany Sawatzky

1. Call to order — Tanya Penner 7:09pm

2. Adoption of Minutes from meeting — February 11, 2020
2.0 15t Tanya Penner, an Janell Fast

3. Adoption of Agenda
3.0 15t sara Richards, an Tiffany Sawatzky

4. Principals Report — Karen Fraser (See report)
4.0 Grade 4-5 and Kindergarten transitions:

4.0.1. Transitions will be done virtually with CMS and SMS. No welcome evening and no
school visits. No grade 4 farewell. Teachers will possibly plan something for summer or
fall.

4.0.2.Tanya asked about grade 5 beginning of the school year to be staggered or some kind
of easy transition for the students so it won't be too overwhelming for them. Or do it like
the grade 9's do going into High School, they go one day before the rest of the school.
Karen will look into this.

4.0.3. Same will be for the Kindergartners, there is no welcome evening or stay and play,
they are doing online videos so that the kids get to know the teachers and the teachers
get to know the kids, this will also help with class placements.

4.1 Staff:
4.1.1.Katie Schroeder is taking a one year leave. New music teacher is still needed. Rachel
Neal took a position in Niverville, she will be missed. There will be four combined grade
34 classes. This balances class composition and distributes needs for grade 3, 34, and 4
classes. Teachers for the combined classes are Lisa Martens, Andrea Dick, Jordyn Shaw,
and Michael Bourget.

4.2 School Goals:
4.2.1.Literacy, Numeracy, Social/Emotional learning: school wants to keep focus and
continue to learn about self-regulation.

4.3 Need official approvement for the play structure - we were hoping to get one of the phases
started but will have to wait until fall. Kristen Reimer is doing some planting in garden boxes
so kids will have something to harvest in fall.

5. Chair's report — Tanya Penner
5.0 This meeting is a great chance to catch up and to answer questions and voice concerns.
5.1 Questions and concerns that were brought up:
5.1.1.What will happen with grade 2 swim lessons? Unfortunately this years grade 2
students will just miss them completely. They will not be made up at another date.
5.1.2.Does package pick up this week mean that school is officially done for the year? They
still don't know 100% but more packages and school supplies were needed at home so
those are going out this week.
5.1.3.If learning at home continues for the duration of the school year, will school end
earlier? We will wait to hear what the Division says, it will all depend on report cards, etc.



5.1.4.Are all teachers using the same online resources with all the classes in the school?
Teachers are doing their best to stay connected through whichever online resources work
best for them and the students. The school is also providing IPads for students who
need them.

5.1.5.Library books: Sandy is setting up a system where kids can sign out books and return
books.

5.1.6.How are Karen and Tara doing? Good, they are making sure the teachers are taken
care of since the teachers are working so hard taking care of all their students. The
unknown of all of this is the hardest part.

5.1.7.The parade was a very overwhelming day for the staff, students and parents. It went
amazing, it was a very encouraging thing to feel the support from the school. The kids
really do feel uplifted from seeing their teachers.

5.1.8.What about the kids who might need extra help during this time? Rebecca Mackie is
back from Maternity leave, so with her and Sandy Kaners they are still doing guidance
counselling, online or packages can be picked up or delivered to students who are need
of their support. Learning support is also doing their best in keeping in contact with the
students who require their attention also with zoom meetings.

5.1.9.Lunch tickets: the school and PAC will honour lunch tickets from this year to be
forwarded to next year.

AGM for September, Tanya Penner will need to be present for that meeting and we will be
looking to fill her position as Chair.

Next Meetings, we will do one more Zoom meeting in June, day to be determined.

. Adjournment 7:56pm



